
CPC -Suffolk County Council Thermal Imaging Camera Loan Project Update March 2023 

SUMMARY 

All requests for a survey have been met and a total of 18 properties have been surveyed. 

Images will be sent to the people who requested a survey in the next few days. 

Constraints experienced included: IT aspects of the devices; pictures could only be taken 

after sunset (ideally 2 hours), of dry buildings (no rain for 24 hours), low wind, temperature 

difference between inside and outside of at least 14 degrees; incomplete contact and 

property information  

It is understood the Suffolk County Council Thermal Imaging Camera Loan Project will run 

again in autumn 2023 

TIMELINE for the Coddenham Parish Council survey 

• Feb 2nd 2023 Thermal Camera Webinar, Cllr Kenning 

• Feb 22nd 2023 - iOs and Android  compatible cameras together with an iPad were 

collected from the University of Suffolk, Ipswich by Cllr Kenning 

• Feb 23rd 2023 to Mar 15th  

- iPad and iOs compatible camera were used to survey 6 properties by Cllr Groom 

- Android camera and personal smartphone were used to survey 12 properties by 

Cllr Kenning 

• Mar 16th 2023 - photographs from both the iPad and personal smartphone uploaded 

onto a personal laptop by Cllr Kenning 

• Mar 17th 2023 and following days pictures batched up and emailed to property 

owners by Cllr Kenning 

• Mar 20th 2023 - iOs and Android  compatible cameras together with an iPad to be 

returned to the University of Suffolk, Ipswich by Cllr Kenning 

Recommendation 

• Participate in the re-run in the autumn 

• Improve advanced publicity to increase take up in the village 

• Ensure that requestors provide all of - name, address including postcode, telephone 

number, email address 

• Manage expectations in terms of the information that will be fed back to requestors 


